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ANNUAL COUNCIL INSPECTION OF THE KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELD AND COLEFORD CEMETERY

TUESDAY 31ST AUGUST 2010

6.00PM

Present:



Councillors
Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)





Mr D Atherley






Mrs H Lusty





Mrs J Morgan

Councillors noted that the playing field was in very good condition.

The Clerk reported that minor repairs had been carried out to replace tiles on the Pavilion in addition £700 had been spent on the shower facilities.  Repairs to the heating boiler had been covered by insurance.

The archers requested permission to house a second container on the playing field.  This would help towards staging county and perhaps national championships on the playing field.  Councillors agreed to put the request to the full Council.

Councillors moved on to the cemetery at 6.30pm.

At the cemetery the Clerk said that the new information point near the entrance gate was proving to be very successful.  Damage to a hedge had been repaired.  There had been a slight weed problem in the memorial garden area but this had now been resolved and weeding was being done on a monthly basis.  A tree survey had been carried out and no problems found.

The Clerk said that a plaque for the Trafalgar Tree was being arranged.

There had been some problems with barbed wire on the boundary with St. John’s School but this had now been removed.

The Clerk said that topple testing of headstones had begun and so far four had been found to be unsafe.  Three of these had already been made safe once more.

The Clerk said that grass on the Natural Burial Ground would be cut during the next two weeks.  The Mayor suggested holding a promotional event of the Natural Burial Ground in order to raise public awareness.

The inspection ended at 6.55pm and Councillors returned to the Council Offices.

At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 31st August 2009, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr D Atherley



Mr R Drury




Mr C Howell




Mrs H Lusty



Mrs J Morgan



83.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Allaway-Martin, Elsmore, Kay, Phelps, Weston and from County Councillor Hale and District Councillor Bensted.
84.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
85.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27th July 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


86.
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

87.
POLICE REPORT

PC Julie Evans introduced Sgt Carl Bourne who had recently been appointed as the Safer Community Team Sergeant for Coleford.
PC Evans said that there was very little to report for the previous month other than that the police were continuing to take action in response to incidents of anti-social behaviour.

PC Evans said that the police would be holding a Police Community Day based at the Clock Tower on Friday 17th September from 9am to 3pm.

The Mayor said that there were still incidents of suspicious looking people walking through Hampshire Gardens.  PC Evans said she would arrange for patrols in the area.

88.
PUBLIC TOILETS
The Clerk said that as Mr Chris Johns, the District Council Land and Property Services Manager, was not able to attend this meeting, a meeting had been held between him, the Mayor and Clerk on Friday 27th August.  Mr Johns had summarised the meeting in an email.  This was circulated to members who noted that all outstanding issues now appeared to be addressed.
89.
TOURISM AUTOMATIC INFORMATION POINT
Members noted the email from Paula Burrows, Tourism and Marketing Manager for the District Council.  It was suggested that the Town Council might consider locating a touch screen information point in the window of the Town Council’s offices.  Members felt that there were a number of valid reasons not to take on responsibility for this.  It was agreed to defer the matter the Amenities Committee for further consideration.  All interested Councillors could attend the Amenities Committee meeting. 
90.
ACCESS IN COPLEY DRIVE
The Clerk said that she had written to all residents of Copley Drive to ask their views on vehicle access being granted across part of the green space at the end of the drive.  Eight replies had been received, seven of which contained objections.  After discussion, it was suggested that Mr Nash should hold a site meeting with residents so that they could be fully informed of his proposals.
Cllr Lusty left the meeting at 7.40pm.
91.
CONTIBUTION TOWARDS COST OF CCTV
Members noted the email from Sue Pangbourne, the District Council’s Head of Paid Services, and the suggestion that the Town Council considers contributing towards to cost of CCTV in Coleford.
The Clerk said she understood that the Police were prepared to pay the salary of the CCTV operator so the outstanding issue was maintenance charges for the equipment.  After discussion, members felt strongly that this was a cost the District Council should continue to carry and it was agreed to reply along those lines. 
92.
ANNUAL RISK ASSESSMENT
Members noted the Council’s Annual Risk Assessment report and it was proposed that it should be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Morgan

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

93.
PLANNING

Members comments attached at end of minutes. 
94.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE
Members noted and agreed the recommendation not to take up an offer to advertise on a Dial a Ride bus.

Members noted and agreed the grant applications.

Members noted and agreed that no movement should be made to the asset register,

95.
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
Members noted the recommendations of the Public Safety Committee.
96.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted and agreed the recommendations of the Amenities Committee.

97.
HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Highways Committee

98.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 10th August 2010.

99.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended a recent Emergency Planning meeting with the Clerk at the District Council.
Cllr Atherley said he had attended recent Town Council Committee meetings on Planning, Public Safety and Highways.
Cllr Howell said he had recently commenced headstone testing at the cemetery.  Half of Section H had been completed and four unsafe headstones had been found.  The Clerk reported that three of these had now been made safe.

Cllr Howell said that great credit was due to the Deputy Clerk for her excellent work in dealing with the cemetery records.
Cllr Howell said that it was imperative that all Councillors should read the Ministry of Justice’s Notes on headstone testing.  It was agreed that the Notes should be circulated to all Councillors.

Cllr Drury said he had received a letter from a member of the public about recent transport consultation.  He said the member of the public was concerned because the issues were unclear.  Cllr Drury said that there ought to be a simplified process in order to engage people properly.  Members agreed to refer the matter to the Public Safety Committee for consideration.
100.
REPORTS FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

There were no reports from District Councillors.
101.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during August 2010.
102.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of August were noted and agreed.

103.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
The petty cash payments made during August 2010 were noted an agreed.

104.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
The monthly budget figures for August were noted and agreed.

105.
BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for July 2010 were noted.

106. BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for July 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 8.40pm

Planning Applications 

Item 93

	Reference
	Address
	Proposal
	Comment

	P1514/10/COU
	Field South West of Woodgate Bungalow

Parkend Walk

GL16 7JJ
	Change of use of land from agricultural to equestrian and erection of a small stable block.  (Retrospective).
	No Objection

	P1475/10/FUL
	51 Victoria Road

Coleford

GL16 8DS
	Alterations and erection of a two storey extension to rear of dwelling
	Objection

CTC Policy re increased flow into Newland Street sewer. 

	P1480/10/LBC
	Chapel Aspartments

Bank Street

GL16 8BA
	Listed Building Consent for installation of a satellite dish
	No Objection



	P0120/10/DISCON
	GlaxoSmithKline

The Royal Forest Factory

GL16 8HP
	Discharge of conditions of planning permission P1053/09/FUL (02) scheme for comprehensive and integrated drainage of the site, (03) noise impact assessment and subsequent noise management plan.
	Comments to follow
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